Minutes
STOCKTON HEATH MEDICAL CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Wednesday 16 January 2013
5.30pm – 6.30pm

Present: Karen Wright, Julie Scholes, Dr Zoe Thompson, Susan Scales, Jack Froggatt, Roy Knight, Ian Mackenzie, Kit Heald, Alan Mackie, Dr Gareth Cox, Bernie Wilkinson
Apologies: Ann Jones, Heather Miller, Hilary Wood, Dorothy Carter, Bob Lyall, Christine Broadhurst

Survey Results – it was disappointing number of responses to survey. Main impression – 
· 70% of those who responded had attended the surgery between 2-10 times in past 12 months. Patients not happy with lack of privacy at front reception desk. Will investigate price of stand/retractable queue guides. ACTION KW
· Promotion of small room to side of desk for those who prefer added privacy – to remind reception staff to offer this area if asked. ACTION KW.
·  More promotion needed of the variety of services and clinicians within the Practice. ACTION BW
Empowered Patient – Dr Thompson
Discussion about the empowered patient –

· Patient having more input and understanding about their own health care – understand what their medication is for, what/when investigations such as blood tests are needed.

· Patients to be more responsible for their own health care – better outcomes for those with chronic illnesses. To be proactive in asking for advice/knowing when to book for annual flu vaccinations etc. Not to rely on the Practice to send reminders. ACTION: GC/ZT Practice to investigate promotion of Date of Birth reminder promotion for patients to use to remember to contact us for annual review.
Suggestions asked how we can promote this. Concentrate on those with chronic illnesses initially/ Promote health awareness/illness prevention to young families – thus educate children to become empowered patients as adults. Action: KH to provide telephone number for teachers at Bridgewater High School who provide Health Education.

Deloitte Perspective – hand out given – pressures on general practice/expectations of patients/balance of supply and demand/changing face of general practice. ACTION: KW/BW Display of diagrams from report to be put up in surgery.
Productive General Practice – KW informed the group that the Practice had been selected to take part in a pilot scheme to improve general practice. Hand out given explaining what the scheme involves. The group asked what most common complaint is from patients – appointments/telephone contact. Suggestion - to offer text message service to patients who cannot get through on the phone. ZT advised at present with staff levels this idea is not workable. KW advised that the practice is investigating increase of email access for the future – have to check safety/confidentiality issues.
Mini events/Notice board themes – 
Appleton Baby Massage/David Hall Chiropracter/ Sheila Nesbitt Physiotherapist/Deafness Support Network/Parkinsons Nurse/WIRED – Carers – all possible event providers Action: KW/JS to contact providers to arrange dates. Group also looked at Healthcare Promotion events calendar for weekly/monthly ideas for notice board. Ideas were given, for each month will try to tie in with appropriate mini events. Action ZT: will ask Brownie group to provide illustrations/decorations for display. Action: Volunteers required to put displays up – please contact Karen
Group member contact between meetings – Group was asked to increase contact with each other between meetings. Increased contact/discussion with each other will enable them to be more proactive in bringing ideas to meetings. Action KW: to send out email addresses with permission
Next meeting – Wednesday 27th February 5.30pm – 6.30pm – will be brief meeting to discuss report requirements for PCT. Any topics for the agenda to forwarded to Karen by Monday 25th February.
(Future dates: Stockton Heath Festival 22 – 23 June possibility of having a stall to promote work the Practice and PPG does)
